
 

 

 

 

 

 

APRIL NEWSLETTER 

 

April 1, 2025 

 

Salutations Troop 3! 

 

After seeing the outstanding work of Brady and his team of volunteers at the High 

School, organizers realized that they can get the construction project across the street 

from Hatboro Baptist back on track with Scout Volunteers. They are seeking Scouts to 

assist with demolition. For safety sake, only Scouts age 14 and up will be allowed to 

operate the excavators and handle explosives. They just need to take this special 

training first. 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZb4N0OsubeDYzg7OtMclJ_0lIhYmg-kPL-UI90y7F-yjQuEzoF-gRzXuZjSwYKUCTq8o_xm8GpBu30uN4Zt_BfmF3-DHWHP1vCXVbi2gp1Jq5eo88ATA7pDFBwhTFMSB5e1rNFat9Vk0&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZb4N0OsubeDYzg7OtMclJ_0lIhYmg-kPL-UI90y7F-yjQuEzoF-gRzXuZjSwYKUCTq8o_xm8GpBu30uN4Zt_BfmF3-DHWHP1vCXVbi2gp1Jq5eo88ATA7pDFBwhTFMSB5e1rNFat9Vk0&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==


March was a very eventful month. The trip to Mt. Washington seems like it was a very 

long time ago. There is certainly no guarantee that we'll make the Summit each year, 

there are many factors that need to all be in our favor in order to make it. We did 

make it up the Lion Head Trail and into the barren tundra above tree line. That in itself 

is an experience, and we'll be back next year! 

 

A couple weeks ago we had a great time working on advancement at Pine Hill before 

heading to the Philadelphia Union soccer match. I was very pleased with all of the 

Scouts who stepped up to teach some skills to the younger Scouts. I really appreciated 

Mr. Friedland planning out the day. 

 

Last but not least, the Troop is growing! We have 9 new First Year Scouts who crossed 

over this month from Packs 200, 39, and 17. The new Scouts will be in their own 

Patrol, and will be busy working towards the rank of Scout over the next few weeks. 

We'll hold Investiture at Parents Night on April 28th. The week after that we'll elected 

a new Senior Patrol Leader and form new Patrols. It's time to think about your next (or 

perhaps first) leadership position in the Troop! 

Yours in Scouting, 

Mr. Keith Grimes 

 

APRIL ACTIVITY CALENDAR 

 



 

 

 

DETAILS FOR THE MONTH 

 

TLC Meeting 

 

Tuesday, April 1st from 7:30-8:45 PM the TLC will meet at my house to discuss March 

and April, and to plan May. No uniform required. 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZfywZHy0DzE19qEfAg23jj0DGx6K-BnKqx54BIEf0Qa9XQKLio0QAivfF9d0Vp72hRvjStZIwuZLE9ZcTqXGgyixmbjC2ZAIvZhrHCgvBJL_VnuwKA9SZboOxc0QEjb66YOh129staqcVN6V8lzi4NwMFl9ouUeMVVi3Vfl2fBVN0zlRwKCjaZ0=&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==


Good Turn at Hatboro Baptist Church 

 

 

 

We'll meet up at the HBC Parking Lot at 8 am on Saturday April 5th. We've got lots of 

mulch to spread around the gardens, and many hands will make light work of it. 

 

Please bring pitch forks, wheelbarrows etc. and Wear Work Gloves! 

 

Washington District Pinewood Derby 

 

The Washington District Pinewood Derby Grand Prix is set for Sunday, April 6th from 

10 am to 4 pm at Fred Beans Honda of Abington (1543 Easton Rd, Abington, PA 

19001). They can use Troop 3 volunteers to help out for any portion of the day. Wear 

your Class A Uniform. 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZfywZHy0DzE1ONlGaNOj9kbjSL412CU-BvvPvay_QQeuJP1vP4T7ceW0cTZMIg6Off5T7OBak4_PYmMNmym15waNheuWuxHB1rVXfH2YSE6GxIW_pk3tLPa0pM5RZHI26RSs4sUHszmpDcQPwFzdtikZhFxRKcn8FZT1x4ZhYEObhm24n3z_8fcVc3bE6gGLSeFbIhn3WTSym_ibvZofXwVQHH--juNcz82G2VjRPuWVtAIiIxJCPGoY9vmEClzQh-fTVT3He9wV5pk5P1JnePdTy1Jld5Hzlyx7w4-wzjRJ9KIGFf_Ei8_9--do3ZROLOW7O7SS7AwRNiKUZtxVi_pUGBkY7v8ddrvGXfDon6QoZiksVkcFOlf_xdnhaLAsGiKvZedi8Te7diENMMmfti5qtBdbPsV188RwkYqoMOTC0ig6iUjlHITKEiJXuke_HOSTfBKrvtqis80ZKsKklkha_GvXWollLy7mIsAji9fkfQU6wM9-ix4BaNUVNtonNQ==&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZfywZHy0DzE1ONlGaNOj9kbjSL412CU-BvvPvay_QQeuJP1vP4T7ceW0cTZMIg6Off5T7OBak4_PYmMNmym15waNheuWuxHB1rVXfH2YSE6GxIW_pk3tLPa0pM5RZHI26RSs4sUHszmpDcQPwFzdtikZhFxRKcn8FZT1x4ZhYEObhm24n3z_8fcVc3bE6gGLSeFbIhn3WTSym_ibvZofXwVQHH--juNcz82G2VjRPuWVtAIiIxJCPGoY9vmEClzQh-fTVT3He9wV5pk5P1JnePdTy1Jld5Hzlyx7w4-wzjRJ9KIGFf_Ei8_9--do3ZROLOW7O7SS7AwRNiKUZtxVi_pUGBkY7v8ddrvGXfDon6QoZiksVkcFOlf_xdnhaLAsGiKvZedi8Te7diENMMmfti5qtBdbPsV188RwkYqoMOTC0ig6iUjlHITKEiJXuke_HOSTfBKrvtqis80ZKsKklkha_GvXWollLy7mIsAji9fkfQU6wM9-ix4BaNUVNtonNQ==&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==


Troop Meeting 

 

Monday, April 7th from 7:30-9 pm we will have a regular troop meeting. We've got a 

fun opportunity planned for Scouts to learn, practice, or teach some basic packing 

skills. We'll be assigning Grubmasters and Quartermasters and planning meals for the 

April Trip. Wear your Class A Uniform. 

 

Registration for April Trip to Hawk Mountain is due. 

 

Register for Hawk Mountain on Cheddar Up  

 

 

Loading Gear for April Trip 

 

Wednesday, April 9th from 7-8 PM the Patrol Quartermasters will meet in the Troop 

Room to pack the gear and load the trailer. Patrol Grubmasters come pick up your 

coolers and dry bins. 

 

Committee Meeting 

 

Thursday, April 10th from 7:30-9 PM the Troop Staff & Committee will be meeting in 

the Boardroom to discuss March and April, and to plan May. All leaders and parents 

are welcome and encouraged to attend! 

 

April Trip to Hawk Mountain 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZfywZHy0DzE1E2GriBto0Pxjbo2IYUe1T0VXgx0CZhJbz8xvqglGC269nffmajyqM6yXdrP98bv6ZkjqpNH6l_xeEmGRqkcK5Ru0HjKRpHbDBZigUBN8ykw=&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==


 

 

 

Friday, April 11th we'll meet up in the church parking lot at 6 pm in Class A Uniform. 

We'll be camping at Oreland Troop 1's property near Hawk Mountain on Friday and 

Saturday night. Saturday we'll enjoy the day at the Hawk Mountain Sanctuary. We'll 

return to HBC in the early afternoon on Sunday, April 13th. 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZfywZHy0DzE1cESRK63Eli58vXmyiQ2aQ7vdB8KOAMbdLF4Wi1m7q199E3aR2CXrvYaFIvOfbfXWm-vdARw3TOV7Nmae5QD2ew5CvOIaeoX4&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==


Register for Hawk Mountain on Cheddar Up  

 

 

Troop Meeting 

 

Monday, April 14th 7:30-9 pm we will have a regular troop meeting. We'll be having 

an intro to Camping Merit Badge. Wear your Class A Uniform. 

 

Troop Meeting 

 

Monday, April 21st from 7:30-9 PM we will have a regular troop meeting. We'll be 

having a Hammock Camping Demo. Wear your Class A Uniform. 

 

Introduction to Outdoor Leader Skills (IOLS) 

 

Saturday, April 26-27 Cradle of Liberty Council is 

holding IOLS Training for adults at Camp Hart. This is 

a great course, and is mandatory for Assistant 

Scoutmasters. 

 

 

 

 

Register for IOLS  

 

 

Parents Night 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZfywZHy0DzE1E2GriBto0Pxjbo2IYUe1T0VXgx0CZhJbz8xvqglGC269nffmajyqM6yXdrP98bv6ZkjqpNH6l_xeEmGRqkcK5WdpRtn5UEl-TvwNxw8iQeU=&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZfywZHy0DzE1fFG5VBzaJRvD9YLLyb8edheJOOfXJxTz4RaPR1WsxTYWWVIkkh0wVaU9x4CFuNRTmwYX9XltQkb5UVycSofXY3U5wF1GKs7QI9ubls6-wKvBm5eFRFbIOQ==&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==


 

 

 

Monday, April 28th is our Semi-annual Parent Night! 

 

Come see what the Scouts have been up to since October, and help us to recognize all 

of their achievements. We'll also hold the Investiture Ceremony for our 9 new First 

Years! The ceremony is in the Sanctuary and will start at 7:30 PM. Wear your Class A 

Uniform, plus neckerchief and MB sash. 

 

COMING SOON! 

 

Troop Reorganization 

 

Troop Reorganization is Monday, May 7th! 

 

This is the night that we hold the election for the next Senior Patrol Leader. We will 

also form new patrols. Below are all of the youth leadership positions that will be 

filled. When we reorganize we will have a single First Year Patrol made up of our 9 new 



AOLs that just crossed over. The First Years will be lead by a Troop Guide and an 

Instructor, who will be imbedded in the Patrol. We will also have 3 regular patrols, 

each with a Patrol Leader and an Assistant. The new leadership positions will take 

effect on June 1st. 

 

What leadership do you need for your next rank? 

 Where do you see yourself in the Troop for the next year? 

 

 

 

 

May Trip to Chincoteague 

 



 

 

 



June Trip to Trap Pond 

 

 

 

 

On June 20-22 we'll be heading down to Delaware for a weekend on the water at Trap 

Pond State Park. We camp right on the Pond, and have the canoes and kayaks ready 

for paddling! 

 

Details to Follow! 

 

Summer Camp 

 



 

 



Make a Payment for Summer Camp on Cheddar Up  

 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 

 

The Latest 2024-2025 Annual Plan! 

 

Check out the latest Annual Plan. 

 

Hawk Mountain April 11-13. 

Chincoteague May 16-18 

Summer Camp July 13-19. 

Summer Venture Trip to the Allagash July 25-August 2. 

 

Please mark your family calendars with these important dates! 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZfAI8x6kIG8LXPb9VMXFO8OIzMYSattfmrwHCAeSokSrdVYDLP9vuT-eL5gxfcj0Lgf075YzO3A4UIKDlgR6tkNTw-_65WKLYMARFEL1BcCNgQvAc_qROYc=&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZfAI8x6kIG8LGzL_NsOdaLVpMzG4nerunF1DS2mEOd2T9dDLUR7KefValEkpJ9R36DnbR7nH_lzn0unnLTHB0BFK3y8sdJD071AL_NTatTA17bB--DiahpspXEyjx_lTaLCivc9-SPewJSFxk-ZTvuIUJdcCykZL-Z2E517FO8hzkcFfJsxN8RA=&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==


 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 

 

Merit Badges 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001isM7YseqOSEVOCLuceuBrdU4JkdM7eE8ZhqMvg0FKwbxPdoPj_plZfywZHy0DzE1rOr4QHNIDv-6XJ_joMy0phfiJtjfL4yXcs3cSfY0iga7AtNhysri9RaOGpmBxUKWKgHnKFLqNBIeitqPKCF395vWwrfWe3DVCDgyADgUqzY8XnLgog9v3RsZTq_NS0Gsm3j50h44WcuZ8Lj5U85eYnv4hXEPZIlt7Bf8jLjTKE8=&c=XtBwGQQbj_QR_0VC0qVSr4enF38MWUmjUovEY53PYku4Zad8PrAcfQ==&ch=HowX2xrk-obanWnOp-sdEKUCV6sP3g8bFVzTTFkrWK-FT2gnk3L9SQ==


 

 

Search & Rescue: 

Gabe Reichenbach 
 

 

 

 

Shotgun Shooting: 

Leo Baranowski 

 

Brady Brzowski's Eagle Project 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



Over two different weekends in March, Brady completed his Eagle Project on March 

23rd. Brady and his team of volunteer refinished a multi-use space at Hatboro 

Horsham High School. 

 

Great work, Brady! And a special thank you to Mr. Murphy! 

 

Venture Trip to Mount Washington 

 

 

 

 

On March 8-11, the Venture Crew headed up to the White Mountains of New 

Hampshire to climb Mount Washington. Here we are fueling up at Zeb's. 

 

Thank you to Mr. Murphy & Mr. Lavelle for making all of the arrangements! 

 



 

 

 

Here's Jacob on the Tuckerman Ravine trail on our way to Hermit Lake. 

 



 

 

 

Here's Mr. Lavelle and me on the Lion Head Trail. We made it just above tree line. 

We'll try for the summit again next year. 

 



 

 

 

Kavish and Jacob had a blast in "The Chute". Here they are heading back down toward 

showers and pizza. 

 

March Trip to Pine Hill 

 



 

 

 

On March 21-23, we camped at Pine Hill Scout Reservation in New Jersey. It was a 

really nice camp and a great site with lean-tos and plenty of space for tents. We had a 

couple chilly nights with temps in the low-30's. On Saturday we took in a Philadelphia 

Union Soccer Match at Subaru Park. It was a great time! 

 

Thank you to Mr. Friedland and Mr. Summer for making all of the arrangements! 



 

 

 

Thank you to Mr. Humes and Mr. Hopkins 

for manning the grills at the Tailgate Dinner! 

 



 

 

 

Here's the troop enjoying the Tailgate! 

 

Pack 200 Crossover 

 



 

 

 

On March 2nd we had our first of three Elevation Ceremonies with Pack 200 at the 

Warminster Food Bank! 

 

Welcome to the Troop, Coilean & Dean! 

 

Pack 39 Crossover 

 



 

 

 

On March 27th we had an Elevation Ceremony with Pack 39 at St. Catherine,s! 

 

Welcome to the Troop, Anthony, Gavin, Ryan, Eddie & Mark! 

 

Pack 17 Crossover 

 



 

 

 

On March 30th we held our last Elevation Ceremony of the season with Pack 17 at 

Lehman! 

 

Welcome to the Troop, Noah & Steven! 

  

 

 

Hatboro Troop 3 | 32 N. York Rd | Hatboro, PA 19040 US 

    

 


